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WHATS HAPPENING? 
 Sun May 5     HRCF Meeting AR1 3 PM 

Sun May 5     Cinco de Mayo 
Tue  May 7     Ice Cream Truck FH 2-4 pm 

Fri May 10   Bulk Trash  
Sun May 12   Mother’s Day 
Mon  May 13   HR HOA Meeting FH 4 pm  

Tue  May 14   Ice Cream Truck FH 2-4 pm 
Tue  May 14   MC HOA Meeting AR1 pm 

Thu  May 16   Movie & Ice Cream AR1 1:30 pm 
Fri  May 17   Adopt-a-Road FH 8 am 
Tue  May 21   Ice Cream Truck FH 2-4 pm 

Tue  May 21   Potluck FH 5 pm 
Fri  May 24   Bulk Trash 

Mon May 27   Memorial Day 
Mon May 27   HRH Office Closed 
Tue  May 28   Ice Cream Truck FH 2-4 pm 

Tue  Jun 4     Ice Cream Truck FH 2-4 pm 

Fri  Jun 7     Bulk Trash 
Mon  Jun 10    HR HOA Meeting FH 4 pm  

Tue  Jun 11      Ice Cream Truck FH 2-4 pm 
Sun Jun 16    Father’s Day 
Tue  Jun 18      Ice Cream Truck FH 2-4 pm 

Tue  Jun 18      Potluck FH 5 pm 
Thu  Jun 20      Coffee w/ Birdy AR1 9:30 am 

Thu  Jun 20      Movie & Ice Cream AR1 1:30 pm 
Fri  Jun 21      Bulk Trash 
Fri  Jun 21      Fun in the Sun Day in Paradise 

Tue  Jun 27      Ice Cream Truck FH 2-4 pm 

May 16
th 

—  The Mercy 
 
Plot: The incredible story of amateur sailor Donald Crowhurst and his 
solo attempt to circumnavigate the globe. The struggles he confronted 
on the journey while his family awaited his return is one of the most    
enduring mysteries of recent times.  
 
Actors: Rachel Weisz, Kerry Godliman, Colin Firth, etc.  

Mon  Jul    1 Back to School Supply Drive Begins 
Thu   Jul    4      Independence Day 
Thu   Jul    4      HRH Office Closed 
Mon  Jul    29   Seminole Hard Rock Tampa  
               Casino Trip FH 8am 
Mon Aug   5     Directory Picture Day AR1 1:00-3:30 pm 
Mon Sept  2     Labor Day  
Mon Sept  2 HRH Office Closed  

      Movie & Ice Cream List 

June 20
th 

—  Welcome to Marwen 
 
 
Plot: A victim of a brutal attack finds a unique and beautiful therapeutic 
outlet to help him through his recovery process.  
 
 
Actors: Steve Carell, Falk Hentschel, Matt O'Leary, etc.  

FUTURE EVENTS 
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PLEASE JOIN OUR NEW SENIOR FITNESS CLASS! 
We meet Monday & Friday, 9:30 - 10:30 A.M.  in Activities Room I. This is a slow-paced 
class that follows the "Sit and Be Fit" video by Mary Ann Wilson. Contact Kathy Helmer 
for more info @ 973-342-9141 or kdhelmer@yahoo.com.(this class replaces the former 
B.Y.O.B. class that was held @ 11:00 a.m. on Mon & Fri). 

Bus trip to Tampa Seminole Hard Rock Casino  
 

Monday, July 29, 2019 
$26.00/person 

Pick up at FH: 8:00 am  
Drop off at FH: 4:30 pm 

Please come into the office to sign up! 

Adopt A Road  
 May 17, 2019 

Founder’s Hall—8 am 
Lunch will be provided in Founder’s Hall  

beginning at NOON! 
We appreciate all of your help! 

Stay tuned for more 
information about our Fun in the Sun 
Day in Paradise on June 21, 2019.  

School Supply Drive 
  

We will begin collecting 
supplies for our Annual 
School Supply Drive at 

the beginning of July! 
There will be supply lists for different 

grades at the office for pick-up. 

Directory Picture Day! 
Monday, August 5, 2019 1:00-3:30 pm in AR1 

If you’d like to have a new picture taken for the directory, 
please call or come into the office to sign up for a time slot. 

At this time we will not be collecting digital submissions.  
There will also be a fall date for the seasonal residents.  

If you have any questions please contact the office. 

mailto:kdhelmer@yahoo.com.(this
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 High Top Bar with 2 swivel bar stools, Perfect for outdoor use! $90 for bar & stools (40in x 5Ft & 
30in depth) Please contact Phyllis Reeves (757) 291-2709 

EZ inflatable Guest Bed. Powder coated steel frame so no crawling on the floor. It’s on it’s own 
frame. Self opens & closes. $275 including bedding: mattress pad, a set of sheets, blanket & pillows.  
Sennheiser IS 410 TV Wireless Headset for the hearing impaired. Works on your TV, radio or Hi-Fi 
system. Sells new for $199.95. Asking $100.  
Please call Dawn Collins at 863-657-2357. 

Wicker TV entertainment unit — $150.00 
Glass top patio table and 4 chairs — $150.00 
Please contact Karen Bohn (863) 385-0970 

FREE Walker with Wheels Contact Bill Taulane (863) 658-2193 

LOST: Black GPS 2x4 inches, lost possibly on golf course.  
If found please contact John Peddle (863) 385-3332 

Wanted: If anyone has any silk flowers or greenery to donate for use at the Habitat Resale Store,  
please contact Mary Ann Wick (262) 888-0533 for pick up or drop off to 3120 S Prestwick Dr.  

Dear Friends and Neighbors, 
 Kristofer joins me in warmly thanking you for your presence and kindness during the difficult 
time leading up to Dad’s (Dutch Vander Pyl’s) passing and for your support and prayers when he left 
us. We were also very touched by how many of you were at his memorial service at Saint Agnes. 
Again, thank you. 
 He was blessed to have so wonderful friends and neighbors at Highland’s Ridge. 
Thank you all and God bless, 
Tamara & Kristofer 

Asking $130 for table & 4 chairs with cushions.  
Asking $50 for table & 4 chairs without cushions. 
We need space, nothing wrong with table & 
chairs. Call or email Bev at (863) 451-5518 or 

bevcrabtree@outlook.com 

50th Anniversary - Pat & John Yirsa 
May 3rd, 1969 

There will be a family celebration this summer in 
Michigan with Jennifer, Luke, the kids, Grace, Ben, 

Jason, Kim, Mallory & Jacob 

In search of a good working pressure washer. 
Please contact Ralph Sosely at (954) 592-2025 

Antique cabinet maker’s chest—$600 OBO 
Please contact Jim Kronyak at (863) 385-4131 

mailto:bevcrabtree@outlook.com


               
         

Fischer, Jay & Marianne 
2896 S Dockside Dr 
Avon Park, FL 33825 
jfischer5747@charter.net 
mnfpar@charter.net 
(423) 383-5531 Jay 
(423) 646-1531 Marianne 
 
Harper, Bob & Dorrie 
4001 Carter Creek Dr 
Avon Park, FL 33825 
aharp7767@bellsouth.net 
dluekenga@gmail.com 
(615) 631-8151 Bob 
(407) 491-5822 Dorrie 
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Bilyeau, John & Jenny 
3165 E. Pebble Creek Dr.  
Avon Park, FL 33825 
totwogo@aol.com 
(248) 931-5758 John 
(248) 931-5759 Jenny 
 
Butrymowicz, Robert & Susan 
2881 S Driftwood Ct 
Avon Park, FL 33825 
susanbutry@gmail.com 
(920) 366-0132 Robert 
(920) 265-1401 Susan 
 
Dillman, Curtis & Anne 
2802 S Dockside Dr 
Avon Park, FL 33825 
curt.dillman@comcast.net 
anne.dillman@comcast.net 
(765) 993-3361 Curt 
(765) 993-2553 Anne 
 

Resident Updates 

Heck, Tom & Norma 
3529 E St. Andrews Dr 
Avon Park, FL 33825 
normahk@aol.com 
(217) 493-7166 Tom 
(217) 621-7166 Norma 
 
Hurless, Jerry & Brenda Rawson 
5024 Birkdale Dr 
Avon Park, FL 33825 
jerryhurlesscontruction@yahoo.com 
bsportyray79@yahoo.com 
(269) 207-6307 Jerry 
(616) 540-6776 Brenda 
 
Welker, George & Alice 
3135 E Pebble Creek Dr 
Avon Park, FL 33825 
welkergeo@yahoo.com 
welkeral@yahoo.com 
(570) 470-2139 

Welcome to Paradise 

Alonzo, Alicia– New Email 
barn665@gmail.com 

Ingo Lynen 

 

Celia Antonson 

In Loving Memory 

Spier, Donna-New Email 
donna4003@comcast.net 

Bennett, Jerry & Judy Hoogterp– No landline 
Cell phones only 
(863) 273-0191 & (862) 333-5670  

Killoran, Martha-New Northern Address 
722 Wilkins Gate 
Cobourg, Ontario K9A 0J3 Canada 

Delaria, Daniel & Sue-New Numbers 
(863) 257-1715-Cell & (863) 382– 1315-Home 

Hutchinson, Roberta-New Email 
hutchinsonr503@gmail.com 

Olnhausen, Shirley– New Cell 
(740) 421-0613 

Myers, Dick & Shirley– New Cells/Emails 
Remove landline 
Dick– rnmyers1950@yahoo.com 
Cell- (574) 238-0819 
Shirley– dsmyers1955@gmail.com 
Cell- (574) 596-1624 
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The Ridge Report       

By:  Birdy Whitehouse, Property Manager ~ birdy@highlandsridge.com         

Let’s Keep Highlands Ridge Beautiful! 

   All HR residents and friends are invited to the HRCF  
(Highlands Ridge Christian Fellowship) gathering on Sunday afternoon,  

May 5 in the Activities Room #1 at 3 pm.  This is our final meeting of the season and will 
feature another lighthearted and inspiring video by Dennis Swanberg: “Get Over It….and 

Laugh!”  Come for an informal fellowship of popcorn and fun as we bid farewell to the 
snowbirds and love the Lord together.   

Hello everyone! Well, there has been a lot going on in Paradise.  

 

We have had 20 resales of homes in Highlands Ridge since the beginning of the year! Four of those homes 

were in Marina Cove. A big welcome to those new residents! We are positive that you will love living here in 

Highlands Ridge! 

 

Updates in the amenities area include: 

 1. 20 new white vinyl strap chaise lounges at the Golfside Villas pool deck area in April 

 2. 4 new white metal tables w/ new umbrella stands at the Golfside Villas pool deck area in April 

  3. 16 new white vinyl strap sitting chairs at the Golfside Villas pool deck area in April 

 4. 4 new white metal tables with new umbrellas at Founder’s hall pool deck area in April  

 5. new shingled roof at the Founder’s Hall area little gazebo in March 

 6. cleaned carpets and vinyl floors in Founder’s Hall on 04.26.19 

 7. Carter Creek Drive will be resealed starting on 04.29.19 (this includes all of Carter Creek from  

      the north course to the south course) 

 

I would like to reiterate the HR HOA’s article about residents picking up after their own pet. It is in the Cov-

enants and the Prospectus of Marina Cove for all residents to keep their pets on a leash at all times and pick 

up after them. Please help us to keep Highlands Ridge free of dog poop on all vacant land and someone else’s 

lawn.   

 

We just started planning our first and hopefully make this an annual day of “Fun in the Sun Day” in  

Paradise. Once we have finalized everything, we will send out an email blast and post a flyer. I can say that 

we are going to have fun with some lawn games, food, and music. We have June 21, 2019 for the date. The 

time and other important information will be coming real soon! 

 

Please call for an appointment to have something notarized. I notarize documents on a daily basis and some 

of the documents are pretty lengthy. It is only courtesy to call especially since it is a free service.  

 

Gazettes are combined in the summer months. We combine May-June and July-August and return to monthly 

Gazettes starting in September. Please remember to  

submit your article by the 15th of the month to  

gazette@highlandsridge.com. 
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By: Denise Beauparlant, Resident 

 Mosquito season has begun so it is my annual article on heartworm prevention and treatment in dogs. 
Heartworm disease is prevalent everywhere, but in the South our dogs are at risk year-round. I use tax day as 
the annual reminder to get my dog his annual heartworm test.  After a negative heartworm test, then I can 
continue his monthly heartworm prevention medication.   
 Prevention medication for heartworm disease is inexpensive and easy to administer. It is essential for 
your dog's life and well bring. So many dogs we rescue, even young ones are already infected. Thankfully it is 
no longer a death sentence, however once infected the treatment is very expensive and hard on the dog. As 
the heartworms begin to die they are sluffed off into the dogs bloodstream. For that reason the dog must be 
kept extremely quiet and restrained for many months. This is very hard to do, especially with a young dog.  It 
frustrates us in Rescue because it is so preventable. 
 My next subject is about microchipping your pet.  This has been so successful in reuniting pets to their 
owners, especially in times of disaster. If we are faced with evacuation orders during a hurricane it is essential 
for your pet to be microchipped if they are to be boarded or held in a pet shelter. Highlands County Animal 
Services can microchip your pet for $10, then it is free to register. Of course you must keep this registration 
current for it to be effective. As hurricane season approaches Animal Services will probably be setting up  
microchip events.  
 Preparing for hurricane season means not only having a plan for yourself, but also for your pet.  I write 
a brief synopsis about each of my pets, along with a photo and include their medical record of recent  
vaccinations. All is essential not only if you evacuate, but also if you are traveling with your pet.  We cherish 
these wonderful creatures as part of our family, so we owe them to protect them from illness as best we can 
and also to insure they can be identified if lost.  

 Pickleball anyone?  Our little club 
is growing. We are so happy to welcome  
seven new players to the Highlands Ridge 
Pickleball Club. They are: Jeff Costello, 
Carla Hebert, Cheryl Thompson, Dave 
and Deb Kendall, Pixie and Jim Koenig. 
Most of these players are taking weekly 
lessons and improving everyday.  
 On April 4, 2019, forty eight met 
at the Villa Pool for a farewell dinner. We enjoyed a meal from Jimmy Brown Barbecue and The Depot. Thank you Sue 
Schinderle for putting in the work behind the scenes to make it possible.  
 We would like to thank Kent and Lou Henrich for donating a beautiful glass picnic table with six  
comfortable chairs. The Pickleball players are enjoying a great place to rest between games.  
 John Eichstadt and Chris Donaghy spent time building us a new backboard for the courts. It’s a great way to 
practice and improve our skills. Thank you to these two fine gentlemen.  
 Watch for more pics this summer of our Pickleball activities! 

 

Pickleball 

By: Susan Ingram 

Pickleball players enjoying the table and chairs  
donated by Lou and Kent Hendrich.  

Suzanne Safford practicing using our new backboard.  

Pickleball Farewell Dinner/Party at the Villa Pool. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjY8ZKZoazfAhWSnFkKHX8ADVcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.janandfriends.com%2Fen%2Fgarlands%2F120-guirnalda-estrellas-grises.html&psig=AOvVaw1Uzu3K4WfXntrCeLuaL
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Chaplain’s Chat 

By: Rev. Bill Commons, Resident 

Book Club News 

By: Mary Harden, Resident 

DISCOVER   JOY 
Does the “Pursuit of Happiness” satisfy the longing spirit? Should we aspire to more?  Life experience  

teaches us that happiness is only temporary, fragile, depending on what happens, often bruised by  
disappointment or loss. 

JOY CREATED 
God created us for JOY – a deep condition of the soul at peace with our Creator, that cannot be shaken 

 no matter what happens. 
Creation provided the JOY of a perfect environment (The Garden of Eden), and the JOY of a  

perfect relationship with our Creator. 
JOY DESTROYED 

Mankind rejected God’s love and leadership.  JOY turned to despair through rebellion.  Our broken  
relationship with our Creator produced broken relationships with each other. Polluted by sin, we polluted our  

environment.  Fallen man created today’s world of war, disease, death – UNHAPPINESS. 
JOY   RESTORED 
Then Jesus came! 

God the Father sent God the Son, we called him Jesus and He called us to reconciliation, forgiveness.   
Through repentance and commitment to Christ, our relationship with God is restored, thus healing our  

relationships with one another!  Hatred changed to love and forgiveness restored JOY. 
Paradise Created – Paradise Destroyed – Paradise regained   

The “Paradise” of JOY 
JOY  IS  A  CHOICE 

Personally receiving the crucified and risen Christ brings JOY, now and forever. 
CHOOSE JOY! 

    On April 11th we held our last official book club meeting until the snow birds return to paradise 
in the fall. In honor of the event, we had lunch at the clubhouse and then adjourned to the patio for our  
discussion of The Invisible Bridge, by Julie Orringer. This author’s first novel is lush with detail and both  
heartwarming and heartbreaking as it follows three brothers whose lives are ravaged by the stigma of their 
religion and the ensuing war.    
 Those of us who stick around over the summer may get together for some casual book discussions.  
I’ll keep you posted of any prospective date.  All are welcome to join.   
 Our next official meeting will be October 10th, at 1:30pm, in the library.  Our selection for this date is 
Where the Crawdads Sing, By Delia Owens.   Set in a quiet town on the North Carolina coast in 1969, The 
New York Times Book Review calls it  
  “A painfully beautiful first novel that is at once a murder mystery, a coming-of- age narrative and  
  a celebration of nature….Owens here surveys the desolate marshlands of the North Carolina  
  coast through the eyes of an abandoned child. And in her isolation that child makes us open our  
  own eyes to the secret wonders—and dangers—of her private world.” 
 More recommended reading:   
 Before We Were Yours by Lisa Wingate.  Inspired by a true story, this poignant novel tells of siblings 
that were taken from their home in Memphis in 1939. 
 Dream When You’re Feeling Blue by Elizabeth Berg.  Set in Chicago at the time of World War II, it is a 
wonderful story about three sisters, their lively Irish family, and the men they love. 
 For those among us who are nostalgic for the days of Camelot, we were recently gifted with a copy of 
When John & Caroline lived in the White House, by Laurie Coulter.  It is a lovely picture book combining  
reminiscences, memorabilia, and rarely seen photographs of the most famous children ever to live in the 
White House. 
 Library News:  We are still looking for more volunteers to assist in re-shelving the books, DVD’s, and 
puzzles returned to the library.  Please contact Mary if you are interested in assisting!!   
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Attention Poker Players 
Texas Hold'em ladies tournament Monday 5:00 p.m. 

Omaha Hi/Lo all players Tuesday 6:00 p.m. 
Texas Hold'em all players Thursday 6:00 p.m. 

All games are held in the Activities Room. 
Tournaments are held every week if we have 

enough players and no other conflicts. 
Please call or e-mail Steve or Georgia Trissell for 

details.  863-873-2676 - strissell2835@comcast.net 

Attention Cribbage Players  

Recruiting cribbage players for Monday nights at 
6:30 in Founder’s Hall. Lessons available and we 

are willing to teach for a lifetime enjoyment.       
All are welcome! 

Please call John & Pat Yirsa at 517-899-8195 

Wednesday Morning Bingo 
Is still going...An hour of luck! 

0.50 cents a card 
Founder’s Hall at 10:00 am  

OPEN TENNIS ANYONE? 
 

9 am to 11am Thursday 
10am to Noon Saturday 

Rotate in & have some fun! 
Please contact Don & Carla Hebert 
scad2@hotmail.ca (863) 393-8443 

Bunco is going strong  
on Tuesdays at 6:30 pm in 
Founder’s Hall. 
             All Welcome! 
Few rules, just have to know 
your numbers! Bring a dollar. 

Progressive Rummy  
12:00 pm Thursday AR2 
All are welcome!  
Easy game to learn!  
If you have any questions feel 
free to contact the office 

Sneaky Card Game 
Play some sneaky & have some fun! 

It's easy to learn & fast to play 
Bring some nickels & dimes 

Founder's Hall 
Thursday's at 1:30 pm 

If you have any questions please call  
Ronnie Dail at (863) 273-3945 

Attention Bridge Players 
Are you interested in forming a Marathon Bridge 
League? Do you know what a Marathon Bridge 
League is? All lady bridge players are invited to 
attend an informational meeting on May 26

th
 at 

1:00 pm in Founder’s Hall. The purpose of the 
meeting is to explore the possibility of starting a 
Marathon Bridge League in Highlands Ridge. 
Please call Sally Harris at (863) 314-0041 or 

Nancy Jarrett at (863) 449-1255  
for more information. 
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05/01 Anita Madsen 

05/02 Edie Beaudoin 

05/02 Russell Millner 

05/02 Lisa Surbaugh 

05/02 Dixie Taylor 

05/03 Glenn Guillemette 

05/03 James Kronyak 

05/03 Shirley Tyler 

05/04 Paula Chaney 

05/04 Nancy Ostapowicz 

05/04 Jim Palmer 

05/05 Helen Suman 

05/06 Georgia Fitzgerald 

05/06 Gail Welch 

05/07 Roseann Eglinton 

05/07 Bob Henry 

05/08 Marguerite Boisvert 

05/08 Terry Bowman 

05/08 Earline Ayres 

05/10 Debra Bragg 

05/10 Dale Brown 

05/10 Connie Getz 

05/10 Bob Master 

05/10 Larry Reimers 

05/11 Frankie Orpurt 

05/11 Jack Palmer 
05/12 Sara Brown 

05/12 Cecil Rose 

05/13 Eileen Deskins 

05/13 Karen Romer 

05/13 Pam  Haglund 

05/13 James Ayres 

05/14 Rachel Mull 

05/14 Dave Jarrett 

05/15 Janie  Sofie 

05/15 Robert Clark 

05/16 Bob Beales 

05/16 Bev Crabtree 

05/17 Jeanne Jackson 

05/17 Sharon Schwartz 

05/18 Maureen Coleman 

05/19 Barb Smith 

05/20 Bill Rapp 

05/20 Mary Roman 

05/20 Jim LaPlante 

05/21 Marlene Mugavero 

05/21 Jerry Stewart 

05/22 Helen Beastrom 

05/22 Joseph Healey 

05/22 Colette Johnson 

05/22 Kim Lathwell 

05/22 Bud Morgan 

05/23 Richard Morenzoni 

05/23 Louise O'Brien 

05/23 Kathy Wood 

05/23 Geraldine Clark 

05/24 Shirley Anthony 

05/24 Joette Devon 

05/24 Mary Dunckel 

05/24 Debra Fraser 

05/25 Mike Sorenson 

05/26 Sue Dethlefs 

05/26 William Eaton 

05/26 Judith Lyons 

05/26 Larry Wise 

05/27 AJ Davis 

05/27 Terry Rose 

05/27 Donald Ullin 

05/27 Frank Vann 

05/27 Susan Wharton 

05/28 Barb Edwards 

05/28 Thomas Paonessa 

05/28 Jan Singer 

05/28 Richard Wilson 

05/29 Jeff Cudney 

05/29 Judy Flaherty 

05/29 Jerry Kauffman 

05/30 Jim Deskins 

05/30 Ron Robinett 

05/30 Lou Watson 

05/31 Beth Morishige 

05/01 Larry & Vicky Musch 

05/03 John & Patricia Yirsa 

05/04 Gerald & Dorothy Parlante 

05/08 Scott & Cynthia Moore 

05/09 Alan & Mary Powell 

05/10 Lisle & Ruth Ann Gibson 

05/10 Judy & Richard Kidd 

05/12 Ron & Barb Mitchell 

05/12 Ron & Barb Tallman 

05/13 James & Janet Lagocki 

05/15 Ron & Linda Drabik 

05/15 John & Sandy Eichstadt 

05/15 Donald & Linda Ullin 

05/17 Claude & Verian Jackson 

05/17 Morris & Marie Meyer 

05/18 Dick & Claire Lensis 

05/20 Dwight & Carol Woodward 

05/21 Peter & Sylvia Blackmore 

05/21 Joe  & Linda Marchio 

05/22 Bob & Martha Morrill 

05/22 Richard & Suzanne Nicholson 

05/23 Keith & Judy Snyder 

05/24 Carl & Phyllis Griffin 

05/25 Robert & Marie Faber 

05/25 Bill & Mary Jacobs 

05/25 Walt & Lucy Rucki 

05/26 Philip & Joette Devon 

05/28 Bob & Charlene Dabill 

05/29 Bob & Bobbi Goodman 

05/30 Dale & Patty Huffman 

05/31 Bob & Gayla Bergmann 

05/31 Ken Hull & Jerry Donna 

05/31 Pat & Cheryl Shine 
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06/01 Fran Ramsay 

06/02 Sandra Birkholz 

06/02 Kenneth Faulk 

06/02 Lorraine Jones 

06/02 Bill Mauck 

06/02 Dennis Morishige 

06/02 Laraine Valentine 

06/03 Jerry Martin 

06/03 Bobbi Morgan 

06/03 Madelene Stitzer 

06/03 George Vansickle 

06/03 Susan Butrymowicz 

06/04 Tom Morgan 

06/04 Sharon Colglazier 

06/04 Nancy Dahlen 

06/04 Bob Harper 

06/05 Wayne Jones 

06/05 Ton Long 

06/06 Ray Boswell 

06/06 Emma Lorey 

06/06 Erma Morgan 

06/06 Peggy Reichert 

06/07 Samuel Amata 

06/07 Paula Gast 

06/08 Teri Donaghy 

06/08 Brenda Rawson 

06/09 Lilian Carter 

06/09 Don Davis 

06/09 Janet Weidemann 

06/09 Judy LaPlante 

06/10 Rod Madsen 

06/10 Mary Harden 

06/11 Janet Lagocki 

06/11 Steve Trissell 

06/11 Eileen Whitten 

06/12 Bob Becker 

06/14 Bobbie Hutchinson 

06/19 John Burton 

06/19 Earl Dunckel 

06/19 Storme Odell 

06/19 Mary Ann Romer 

06/20 Ralph Mete 

06/20 Sue Purdy 

06/21 Bob Faber 

06/21 Deb Martens 

06/21 Bob Dabill 

06/22 Heather Boop 

06/22 Dennis Cox 

06/22 Ralph Gendron 

06/22 Jeanie Lynch 

06/23 Ruth Nizza 

06/23 Phyllis Reeves 

06/24 Ann Palmer 

06/25 Jerry Beastrom 

06/25 Armand Boisvert 

06/25 Nancy Brown 

06/25 John Ingram 

06/25 Jerry McDonnall 

06/25 Edi Reed 

06/25 Valarie Biancalana 

06/25 John Wilkinson 

06/26 Brenda Buchwald 

06/27 William Adams 

06/27 Dan Norris 

06/27 Polly Martin 

06/28 Betty Ashcraft 

06/28 Beverly Cox 

06/29 Wendy Cornell 

06/29 Richard Lamorte 

06/29 Robert Brandon 

06/30 Ruth  Bauer 

06/30 Vicki Crossgrove 

06/30 Gerald Parlante 

06/30 Jean Rapp 

06/30 Gary Thompson 

06/15 Carl Altenoff 

06/15 Robin Koetz 

06/16 Dan August 

06/16 Erma Winegardner 

06/16 Edward Friedmann 

06/17 Wendell Brown 

06/17 Jim Norris 

06/18 Larry Baker 

06/05 Paul & Winnie Kelley 

06/05 Norm & Joyce Downing 

06/09 Burleigh & Karen Chatfield 

06/10 Don & Willie Faye Myers 

06/10 Chuck & Sherry Reitler 

06/10 Bob & Dorrie Harper 

06/10 Robert & Susan Butrymowicz 

06/01 Russ & Sue Davis 

06/01 Ross & Kathy Howitt 

06/02 Joe & Donna Wissing 

06/03 Tom & Bobbi Morgan 

06/03 John & Brenda Place 

06/04 Skip & Roseann Eglinton 

06/04 Phillip & Deb Hunter 

06/11 Bob & Cindy Becker 

06/11 Rod & Anita Madsen 

06/11 Ken & Deborah Reimer 

06/11 Gary & Sue Schinderle 

06/11 William & Donna Weber 

06/12 Mike & Judy Gleason 

06/12 Butch & Sherry Hoover 

06/12 Doug & Monique Murdock 

06/13 Tom & Teresa James 

06/14 Kim & Jo Ellen Lathwell 

06/14 Larry & Pamela Besser 

06/15 Bill & Sue Jennings 

06/15 Dave & Judy Pfiester 

06/15 Ralph & Linda Sosley 

06/15 Frank & Wendy Vann 

06/16 Rick & Connie Carter 

06/16 Don & Carol Kah 

06/16 Dan & Laverne Seymour 

06/16 Dennis & Marsha Donoghue 

06/17 Jack & Jean Walker 

06/18 Lee & Trudy Klauk 

06/19 Roger & Carol Cardwell 

06/21 Jim & Patti Haas 

06/22 Del & Susan Hall 

06/22 Bruce & Deb Martens 

06/22 Don & Anna Thomson 

06/24 Frank & Vickki Crossgrove 

06/24 Lynn & Joellyn Hufford 

06/24 Gary & Marian Nielson 

06/28 Curt & Anne Dillman 

06/29 Bill & Sharon Commons 

06/29 John & Patricia Peddle 

06/29 Jim & Bunny Skaja 

06/30 Melvin & Therese Baumann 

06/30 Jerry & Helen Beastrom 

06/30 Nick & Sharon Borrell 

06/24 Ken & Elaine Oeltjenbruns 

06/26 Donald & Judith Marsh 

06/26 Lewis & Jennifer Engebretsen 

06/27 Dean & Judy Burmaster 

06/27 Ben & Becky Hobbs 

06/27 Harold & Mary McLean 

06/28 Randy & Sharon Colglazier 
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Highlands Ridge HOA 

By: Willie Faye Myers, Secretary 

      

                  Please remember to pay your HOA dues of $10.00 per household; please remit with 
checks payable to MC HOA & mail to Sherri Scott, Treasurer, 2822 S. Mainsail Dr., Avon Park, FL 
33825. Dues may also be placed in the Marina Cove mailbox outside Founder’s Hall. 
               Our last board meeting until the fall, is Tuesday, May 14, 2019 @ 1:00 p.m. in Activities 
Room 1. Hope to see you there! 

                  Happy spring & safe travels! 

      Greetings from the HRHOA….   
       At our April meeting, we welcomed Ron Robinett to the Board. He fills the seat recently 
created by the resignation of Walt Chevillet. 
 2019 HRHOA assessments are now past due. Treasurer Dale Huffman noted that 
approximately 40 homeowners have not paid, and late notices have been sent. 
 We were apprised by HRH that all doors to Founder’s Hall will now be kept locked except for 
designated functions. PLEASE USE YOUR AMENITIES KEYS TO ACCESS THE BUILDING. 
 Newly elected Board member Gary Thompson chairs the Architectural Control Committee. 
Their mission statement reads: “Approvals for additions and/or modifications shall meet the 
original design requirements (roofs, paint colors, style, landscaping, setbacks, etc.) per 
Covenants and similar in nature as when the houses in the surrounding Village area were 
originally constructed to assure neighborhood balance and conformity.” The HOA-ACC 
members are: John Johnson tel: 231 590 1618 2180jpj@gmail.com 
Dave DeSchane tel: 863 314 6949 dsdeschane@gmail.com 
John Ingram tel: 231 620 9087 jwikma69@gmail.com 
Roger Brelinski tel: 313 212 4342 marcirltr@aol.com 
 If you are contemplating a project, pick up a Highlands Ridge Architectural Modification 
Application packet from the Administration Office. Once the application is complete, contact 2 
of the above ACC members. They will visit you to discuss and review the application. Upon 
their approval, they will forward to Gary Thompson or Pam Wick for final review. You will 
receive an email of approval or declination. Do not proceed with the project without an email 
notice of approval. The Final Review HOA-ACC Members are: 
Gary Thompson tel: 847 525 4533 gcmmic@comcast.net 
Pam Wick tel: 510 205 1407 pwick01@gmail.com 
 There have been numerous sightings of residents walking their pets in The Golf Villas 
neighborhoods, and not picking up their excrement. The Covenants state that Owners must 
walk their pet on a leash, and must pick up their droppings. Since we do not have a Dog Clean 
Up Station in that area, it is imperative for compliance for all areas in the Community, not just 
the aforementioned area. 
 Regarding Covenants…..every HRHOA resident should have received a copy of the Covenants 
when you moved into Highlands Ridge. Please notify a member of the Board if you DO NOT 
have a copy. Currently, we do not have a means to disseminate the Covenants electronically; 
however, it is an ongoing project the Board will pursue to ensure all members have access to 
the Document. 
      Our next Board meeting will be May 13, 2019. 
      Meeting will convene at 4pm in Founder’s Hall. 
                     We hope to see you there. 
         There will be no Board meetings in June, July, or August. 

Marina Cove HOA  

By: Bobbie Hutchinson, Secretary 



LGA 9-HOLE NEWS 

By: Cheryl Shine & Martha Killoran   www.highlandsridge9holelga.com  

. 
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HIGHLANDS RIDGE DIVORCE OPEN 2019 
22nd ANNIVERSARY  

 
Thursday, Nov 21 & Friday, Nov 22  

Shotgun start @ 12:30 
Awards Night Saturday, Nov. 23 @ 5pm (BY0B) 

 
Includes 2 days of golf, Thursday evening cocktails, Saturday buffet dinner, gifts and awards 
  

    Cost $35 per person for Members     
Non-Members pay $105 per person - includes green fees and the above 

Make Checks payable to HRLGA. 

                          I can't believe the Winter golfing season is almost over. It has been a fun season with a 
few disappointments, like cancelled events because of rain, but that didn't dampen our spirits.  
The St Patrick's Day  Tournament was held on March 24th with 55 golfers playing "Luck of the Irish". 
The dinner/dance was at Founder's Hall and dinner was provided by Southern Charm and entertain-
ment by "Two Smooth". We all enjoyed dancing the night away!  
The golfing results were: 
  FLIGHT #1                                                                              FLIGHT #2 
1st - John & Susan Ingram/Patti & Jim Haas                                   1st - Donna & Tom Blesch/Martha 
Killoran & John Owens 
2nd - Doris & Dick Morenzoni/Annie Ulery & Dick Weaver        2nd - Sue & Jim Hitmar/Pat & Cheryl 
Shine 
3rd - Brenda & Paul Scruton/Jim & Betty Ashcaft                         3rd - Larraine & Don Valentine/
Dawn & Roger Quay 
4th - Janet & Tom Weidemann/Rhoda Thiel &  Jo Cline              4th - Elaine & Vern Hall/Mary Ann & 
Ron Beyer 
5th - Eileen & Ron Larue/Trudy & Lee Klauk -Sally Currie &       5th - Terry Kalis & Glenna Foreman/
Dick & Shirley Myers 
          Don Jones/Sonny & Sherry Baltzell  (Tie)  
Our two day Farewell Golf Tournament was on April 8 and 10 and the luncheon was on April 10th  at 
Founder's Hall with Publix catering. The Events Committee asked that we wear our "Easter Bonnet". 
Carolann Smith's hat had eggs hanging from it and we were asked to cut off an egg and if you found 
something other than candy, you received an  
additional prize. We had 7 foursomes golfing and the winning teams were: 
1st  Place - Marian Nielson, Barb Dupont, Carol Bailey, Cindy Becker 
2nd Place - Janet Weidemann, Glenna Foreman, Peggy Reichert, Dawn Quay 
3rd Place - Cathy Miner, Patti Haas, Trudy Klauk, Eileen Larue 
4th Place -  Shirley Myers, Carolann Smith, Martha Killoran, Rhoda Thiel 
Closest to the Pin:  
Monday - Eileen LaRrue (Hole #4 - 15' 1/2")   Dawn Quay  (Hole #7 - 14') 
Wednesday - Barb Dupont (Hole #13 - 3'1")  Susan Beaudoin (Hole #16 - 6'1") 

LGA 9-Hole News 

By: Mary Ann Beyer, President 

Have a Wonderful   
Summer Everyone! 
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LGA NEWS 

By: Nancy Owens, Vice President  HRLGA18@gmail.com 

                   What a great finish to a fun season - the Member guest was a huge success, 96 golfers, 
countless baskets, amazing gifts, good food and of course - wonderful friends to enjoy the day 
with.  BIG THANK YOU to Pam Wick and her entire team of helpers that pulled together such a 
fun day.  We paid out 7 places in each of the three flights and the winners are: Kings: 

1st:  Toni Fletcher and guest. 2nd:  Louise Henrich and guest.  3rd:  Marianne Fischer and guest.  4th: Lucille 
Ferrigan and guest (needs to be noted that this "guest" was Pam's sister Paula Wick; and a big thank you to 
her and Liz Buerger for all their help  - Please come back next year!)  5th:  Nina Greene and guest. 6th: Due 
to an error on our part - Nancy Jarett and guest actually took 5th Place and our heartfelt apologizes to 
the team for our error. 7th: Ann Meyer and guest.          Queens: 
1st: Willie Faye Myers and guest. 2nd: Sue Thompson and guest. 3rd: Terri Griffin and guest. 4th:  Evelyn 
Seely and guest. 5th: Carol Mitchel and guest. 6th: Joan White and guest. 7th: Shirley Anthony and guest.  
Lords: 
1st:  Joan Hyslop and guest. 2nd:  Deb Martens and guest. 3rd: Martha Killoran and guest. 4th:  Nancy Osta-
powicz and guest. 5th: Shirley Olhausen and guest. 6th:  Terry Kalis and guest. 7th:  Dawn Quay and guest. 
Well done to all the winners and what an amazing day! 
The Fun continued; on April 3rd we had our farewell scramble with lunch and our final LGA meeting of the 
season. Let's review the winners first, then talk about all the fun things that happened that day. Congrats to 
the following for winning the scramble. 
1st Place: Pam Wick, Brenda Dorman, Connie Carter and Donna Landers 
2nd Place: Cheryl Racicot, Sue Thompson, Barb Edwards and Phyllis Reeves 
3rd Place: Sheila Charandini, Nancy Owens, Cindy Becker and Rhoda Thiel 
4th Place: Georgia Trissell, Shelia Bowman and Nancy Ostapowicz 
5th Place: Rose Epling, Willie Faye Myers, Betty Lahr and Martha Spung 
6th Place: Pat Olesek, Roseann Eglinton, Terry Kalis and Ann Dillman 
 As I look back over the season, the LGA has done so much for those less fortunate than us: shelter 
days, paper and gifts cards for the Women's Shelter and Mission this holiday season and of course helping 
out our own community, thru supporting Paradise Pride.   Well the end of the season didn't disappoint...the 
Golf bag that was won during the member guest was donated back to the LGA.  Pam Wick and Cindy Becker 
came up with a great idea to bring in Can goods to get raffle tickets and re-raffle the Golf Bag.  Congrats to 
Marilyn Videbeck for winning.  The other winner was the food bank, we collect over 400lbs of food and Cindy 
and Pam delivered the food to a very grateful food bank.  We also collected another $100 for Paradise Pride 
making our season total  $531.00. On the more somber note: we said good bye and thank you to Deb Reimer 
for Leading us and keeping us so well organized this past season.  While we will miss her at the helm, we are 
very fortunate to have Deb in the LGA and look forward to playing many rounds of golf with her.  
We couldn't let the end of season go by without thanking all the members of the committees that made the 
season so successful. Georgia Trissell - Treasurer, Pat Olesek - Secretary, Jo Lathwell - Games Chair Stand-
ing Committee members: Round Robin: Karen Swan and Sharon Borrell.  Choose UP: Cheryl Racicot.  
Christmas:  Becky Hobbs, Cheryl Racicot and Willie Faye Myers.  Welcome back and Farewell Scrambles, 
Joan White and Pam Wick.  Rules Committee: Louise Henrich, Sunshine Committee: Linda Sosely, Auditing 
Committee: Jo Johnson, Welcome Committee: Pat Olesek, Historian: Judy Edmonds (safe travels and wish 
you all the best - you will be missed Judy) Nominating Committee: Karen Swan, Handbook: Evelyn Seely 
and Publicity Committee: Willie Faye Myers. Thank you one and all, without you we could not have had the 
season we did.   We Welcomed Nancy Owens as the new President and Pam Wick as the Vice Presi-
dent while Georgia Trissell will continue as treasurer, Pat Olesek will continue as Secretary and Jo Lathwell 
will continue as Game Chair.  Many of our Standing Committee Chairs have also agreed to stay on and help; 
but If you are interested in helping, please reach out to a board member and we will get you connected with 
the right team.  
 We also acknowledged all of our members who have graced life, and set an amazing example that 
age is just a number. These are poised, talented and generous ladies that we are proud to call our friends.  
We only aspire to be them in the coming years.  Thank you ladies for all that you do. 
 We wish all the snowbirds safe travels north and look foreward to the 2019-2020 season. 
 
"Success in this game depends less on strength of body than strength of mind and character."  Arnold Palmer 
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MGA News  

By: Phil Hunter, Secretary 

The MGA Board would like to send their congratulations to:  Rich Shearer our newest member, George Greene 

for his April 1 hole-in-one on #6 North, and to Curt Dillman who has agreed to become our newest Board mem-

ber! Your Board members are:  Ron Swan/Pres., Jay Freeman/VP, Sam Cline/Treasurer, Phil Hunter/Secretary, 

Gary Dobereiner/Games.   

 All MGA members are reminded that you need to continue to play from the tees that you sign up for at 

next year's Welcome Back Scramble (Nov. 7) in all of next year's events!!!  You must notify the Board if you 

are considering a change during the season.    

 MGA dues for 2019/20 will need to be paid next fall.  Meals and beer are included at both the Welcome 

Back and Going Away Scrambles so it's a great deal!  The MGA also pays out $50 to MGA members who get a 

hole-in-one as long as another MGA member is playing along. 

 The MGA would like to thank Joe Pace who has offered non-course members a discount for greens fees 

for the Welcome Back Scramble, Member/Member and Going Away Scramble.  

  Here are the results for the Member/Guest: 

1st Flight:  Shine/Cannon 70, Morrill/Walker 54, Hufford/Smart 52 

2nd Flight: Hobbs/Hobbs 64, Nielson/Nielson 56, Guillemette/Pike 50 

3rd Flight: Smith/Reese 62, Weeks/Carter 56, Lawson/Peavey 56 

4th Flight: Gardner/Gardner 64, Eliason/Pazenza 52, Dobereiner x2 52 

5th Flight: Wade/Nichols 63, Dundas/Kavanagh 62, Niehoff/Szelagoski 51 

6th Flight:  Robinett/Marshall 59, Haas/Pontarelli 53, Ferrigan/Neidlinger 50 

7th Flight:  Olesek/Olesek 64, Becker/Griedl 60, Freeman/Baker 55 

Special thanks to Gary Dobereiner for all his time and effort in organizing the Member/Guest again! 

 Here are the results for the Going Away Scramble: 

1st:   Ferrigan/Gray/Swan/Hall 60 

2nd:  Moore/Lawson/Huffman/Birkholz 61 

3rd:  Morrill/O'Laughlin/D.Jones/Eckelman 62 

4th:  Dundas/Colglazier/Freeman/K. Smith 62 

5th:  Lock/Wuchar/Baltzell 62 

6th:  Dillman/McDonnall/Beyer/Albrecht 62 

 Look for the final results of the last Play with a Pro in next month's Gazette. Mark your calendars for the 

Welcome Back Scramble on November 7th at 8 a.m. at the N. Course. Safe travels to all Highlands Ridge resi-

dents as you travel north for the  

Summer. See y ’all in the fall!! 

   ...that in 2002, the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation  

  Commission made it illegal to feed Sandhill cranes. 

 

(Florida Fish and Wildlife Code 68A-4.001)  

                                                                                 

Cranes that have been fed by humans typically can become aggressive toward people.  

Cranes also are more likely to tangle in human garbage in areas populated by people. 



CONTACTS 
 

Administration 

 Phone: 863-471-1115 
Fax:  863-471-3398 

  

The Tavern 

863-453-7600 

  

Golf Courses 

North: 863-453-9991 

South: 863-471-2299 

  

Highlands County 

Sheriffs Dept. 

EMERGENCY 911 

Non-emergency 

863-402-7200 

 

Highlands County 

Recycling 

863-655-6400 

 

Animal Control 

863-655-6475 

 

Duke Energy 

 800-228-8485 Outages 

800-700-8744 Service 

 
City of Sebring  

Utilities Department 

863-471-5112 /           

471-0166 

 

Century Link 

1-800-788-3600 

 

Comcast Cable 

1-800-934-6489  

 

Waste Connections 

 Garbage Collection 

863-655-0005                              

 

  

 

Recycle Me 

 

 

 


